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ANNUAL INTAKE GRANT FOR ASSISTANCE APPLICATION

SOUTH CARIBOO (Electoral Areas G, H, AND L) and
DISTRICT OF 100 MILE HOUSE

On an annual basis, Electoral Areas G, H, and L of the Cariboo Regional District (CRD) and the District of 100 Mile
House jointly provide Grants for Assistance to local non-profit organizations for projects, activities and events that
strengthen and enhance the wellbeing of the community, promote volunteerism and support the goals and priorities
of the CRD and the District.

Applications may be submitted to the Cariboo Regional District via mail or by hand at Suite D, 180 North Third Ave.,
Williams Lake, BC V2G 2A4 or by hand to Unit 3 — 170 Cedar Avenue 100 Mile House; facsimile at 250-392-2812; or
via email at mailbox@-cariboord.ca

Applications may also be submitted to the District of 100 Mile House via mail to PO Box 340, 100 Mile House, BC VOK
2EO0 or by hand to #1-385 Birch Avenue, 100 Mile House, BC; facsimile at 250-395-1232; or email at
district@100milehouse.com

THE DEADLINE FOR APPLICATIONS IS OCTOBER 2"°, 2023.

Before submitting your application, please ensure you have included all required documentation.

O

Completed and signed application form
Minutes of last Annual General Meeting

L

O List of current Directors

] Most current financial statements
L

Required report for previous Grant for Assistance (if applicable and not already submitted. If unsure, please
contact us. The report should contain the following information:

e How the funds were utilized;
e The success of the project or event;
e The way the CRD was publicly recognized for providing funding.

O Budget for project you are requesting funds

If you have any questions, please contact the Cariboo Regional District or District of 100 Mile House.
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District of 100 Mile House

Grant for Assistance Application — South Cariboo /
District of 100 Mile House

Organization Information:

Name of Organization:
Big Country Shrine

Mailing Address:
5286 Evergreen Drive, 100 Mile House

Physical Address:
same as

Telephone (office):250 395 email (office):

Purpose of Organization:
To raise monev to help children with disabilitv helbed bv Shrine hosbitals i.e

What community(ies) does the organization serve?
Yies) 8 South

How long has the organization operated in the community?
since

BC Society Registration Number: (if applicable)

Federal Charitable Registration Number: (if applicable)

Chairperson’s name:
Noble Glen Clancy,

Telephone: _ email: _

Treasurer or Financial Officer’s name: .
Noble Rick

Telephone: | N N email:

Date of your last AGM: Oct 2022

Previous Grant from CRD (if applicable): $ _0

Current Grant Request: $ $5,000

A final report for your last grant received MUST be included with this submission,
if not previously submitted.
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Big Country Shrine Club
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same as above
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To raise money to help children with disability helped by Shrine hospitals i.e Shrine Kids
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                                                                                    South Cariboo
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250 395 3722
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Grant for Assistance Application — South Cariboo /
District of 100 Mile House

Project Information:

Brief description of proposed use of grant:

We will use the grant to reduce the cost of putting on our annual Dinner Auction by offsetting the
cost of the dinner. Thus makina more monev available for the children.

How do you know there is a need for this project/event in your community?

we already are supporting one child and her family, and word of mouth will help us identify any
potential children in need of supbport.

Start date of the project: November

End date for the project: April

Describe the key activities and timelines to complete the project
In the late fall and early winter we begin to solicit for donation for our auction. In the 1st part of the
year we have our tickets printed and begin to sell them. Early spring food is sourced and
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How will you determine if the project/event is successful?

by the positive feedback from attendees, the speed at which tickets are sold out. The fact that
peonle are askina for reservations for the next vears event. As well as the financial success.

Does your organization have sustainable funding? Please explain.
NO

Is your organization applying for funds from other sources for this project/event? If yes, what
other organization(s)? How much? $



CRD\lvolkmann
We will use the grant to reduce the cost of putting on our annual Dinner Auction by offsetting the cost of the dinner.  Thus making more money available for the children.
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we already are supporting one child and her family, and word of mouth will help us identify any potential children in need of support.
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In the late fall and early winter we begin to solicit for donation for our auction. In the 1st part of the year we have our tickets printed and begin to sell them.  Early spring food is sourced and purchased as well as any incidentals needed to host a banquet.
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by the positive feedback from attendees, the speed at which tickets are sold out. The fact that people are asking for reservations for the next years event.  As well as the financial success.
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Grant for Assistance Application — South Cariboo /
District of 100 Mile House

Describe the impact of this application being denied or approval of an amount less than requested.
Will you be able to complete the project/event if you do not receive the funds applied for?

If denied there would be less money available for the Shrine Children, but we would still go ahead
with the event.

Does your organization charge user fees/membership/admission? If yes, attach your current fee
structure. dinner auction tickets are $100

Does your organization receive any other support(s) from the CRD? Yes [ No [
(i.e. financial support, rental subsidies, contribution agreements, tax exemption, use of CRD-owned

facility)

If yes, what support(s) and how much?

we rent at full cost the 100 Mile Community

How will you recognize the CRD’s contribution to your organization?

In our thank you ad in the Free press after the event, prior to the event we will acknowledge their
support when we are advertisina on the radio.

THE INFORMATION INCLUDED IN THIS APPLICATION IS TRUE AND CORRECT TO THE BEST OF
MY KNOWLEDGE.

President/Chairperson Date

August 31,



CRD\lvolkmann
If denied there would be less money available for the Shrine Children, but we would still go ahead with the event.

CRD\lvolkmann
dinner auction tickets are $100 each

CRD\lvolkmann
we rent at full cost the 100 Mile Community Centre.

CRD\lvolkmann
In our thank you ad in the Free press after the event, prior to the event we will acknowledge their support when we are advertising on the radio. 
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Dear Sir/Madam,

The Big Country Shrine Club is holding a Dinner Auction on April 1 2023 in 100 Mile House to support
children throughout BC and the Yukon who utilize our Child Services Soclety (Patient Transportation) and
the Shriners in the Community Fund.

The costs of transportation, to and from our Shriners Hospitals, for the child and accompanying parent or
caregiver from locations throughout BC are covered through our program. For those children in BC and the
Yukon requiring specialized procedures, transportation, accommeodation, and all associated medical
treatment — including follow-up — are provided at Shriners Hospitals. Care is provided based on medical
need, not a family’s ability to pay, these services are life-changing for those we serve.

Shriners Hospitals specialize in neuromuscular, skeletal, and orthopedic conditions (ie: Scoliosis, Spina
Bifida, Cerebral Palsy, Spinal Cord Injury, Osteogenesis Imperfecta {Brittle Bone Disease}, Cleft Lip and
Palate, and Burn Injuries.)

Our cause is great and our focus is children, however, this comes at a cost. In order for us to continue
providing this care, we are dependent on the generosity of businesses and individuals to contribute financial
support or items that will attract people to our auction.

On behalf of families throughout the province, thank you! Your support in this endeavor will certainly be
appreciated.

Noble Glen Clancy

Please note: Gizeh Shriners Child Services Society is a registered charitable organization
#825299670RR0002 . Items and cash donated are eligible for tax receipts. Donations of services are not
eligible for a tax receipt.




100 Mile House Shrine club dinner a group effort
Organizers say it feels to good to know they are helping children and their families in needApr. 16, 2023

Tickets for the Big Country Shrine Club’s 2024 Prime Rib and King Crab Dinner Auction are almost sold out a year in
advance. :

As people were leaving the 2023 dinner on April 1 they were reserving their tables for 2024 as they walked out the
door said Norma Clancy, one of the event organizers (alongside Cindy Brown, Sue Brown, Shirley Canning, Uta
Hoffman and Elaine Cawley).

“It’s very satisfying,” she said, looking out at the crowd on the night of the event, which she described as a
successful evening.

“All these people have donated and taken the time to come knowing that all the profit is going to go to helping
transport children to the hospital,” said Norma.

An online blog by Bloomerang, a creator of management software for non-profit organizations, defines
volunteerism in part by saying “Volunteers help change the lives of those in their community as a social
responsibility rather than receiving a financial reward.”

Norma said the Shriners have some local children they are assisting at this time. “It’s good to know that their
parents aren’t going to have to pay for transportation, food, meals; nothing from the time they leave home until
they get home. It costs the family nothing.”

While the role that the Shriners themselves play in the charity event is well known, many of them feel that it is the
women working behind the scenes who are deserving of being acknowledged.

“All the stuff you saw set up was done by the ladies. And all the paperwork was done by the ladies. Without them,
this wouldn’t happen either,” said Shriner’s club president Glen Clancy. The comment was echoed by other Shrine
members.

“My wife (Norma) said that the ladies do the brain work and us guys do the brawn,” added Glen.

Norma is quick to downplay the ladies’ level of contribution, saying that it takes away from all the work done by
the men.

“The guys do all the phoning, they get all the gifts, all the donations, they sell all the tickets and then when they've
done all that, the women take over the paperwork.”

Part of this involves deciding what goes in the 50/50 baskets and what will go in the auction. Then they decide
what will be silent and what will be auctioned off live, and create the bidding sheets.

She agreed that it is quite a job, but added “If the guys didn’t get the stuff then we wouldn’t have anything to set
Up.”

There are many people who work in the background at events like this, she noted. Donna Barnett is the auctioneer
for the night, but she is also deserving of recognition for the work she does beforehand.




“Not only is she our auctioneer but we held some meetings in her office and she helps us with a lot of the stuff.
She was there Friday night helping set up and she was there Saturday afternoon too.”

Glen said that on the night of the dinner, Norma is the one who runs the show onte the dinner starts. “She’s the
lady right at the front door and keeping an eye on everybody and telling everybody what jobs they have to do.”

READ MORE: 100 Mile House Shriners dinner auction was a snapping good time

He pointed out that some of the volunteers drive six or seven hours to come up from Vancouver to give the local
club a hand, as the 100 Mile branch is so small. Other volunteers come down from the Williams Lake Shriners Club.

“If we didn’t have that help, we couldn’t do it.”
Glen remembers one time in the early years of the dinner when everyone was still learning their roles.

“The ladies hadn’t done it many times so they didn’t really know what they were doing and my wife was in the
hospital,” he said. “She went to the doctor and he said ‘You can go out for a couple of hours but then you’ve got to
come back and get your shots again and then you can go back for a while and you’ve got to be back by a certain
time.” So she was in and out of the hospital helping.”

The satisfaction of seeing all the people who have come out and supported them is immense, said Notma. “Once
the night of the auction comes, we're sighing with relief then,” she laughed.



5286 Evergreen Drive, 100 Mile House, VOK 2E2
Phonji

BIG COUNTRY ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Date—Monday Oct 22", 2022
Location -Masonic Hall

Present
Noble Clancy & Norma
Noble Hofmann & Uta
Noble Brown & Cindy
Noble Forbes
Sue Brown
Regrets
Noble Canning
Noble Cawley

OPENING
Noble Clancy opened the meeting at 1600 and
thanked all for coming,.




OLD MINUTES

Moved by Noble Hofmann and seconded Noble
Forbes to accept the minutes as read. Motion carried

BUSINESS ARISING
Secretary notified the city that we would like to use
the hall on the evening of March 31% so we can set up in
advance.
Noble Clancy spoke to Al Roberts

FINANCIAL—As of Oct 3™

Shrine Account--$2400.72
Social Account -$6008.41

Secretary transferred $1856 from Shrine Account to
Social Account as this was what we were allowed to keep
as our percentage of the profit from the Dmner/Auctlon

Moved by Noble Hofmann and seconded by Noble
Forbes to accept the financial report. Motion carried




- CORRESPONDENCE
Secretary has received certificates from Echo Valley
Resort and the Flying U forb our next Dinner.
%ﬁ@s@ietters sent to Pioneer Log Homes and 3 Helicopter
companies. Letters sent to hotels in whistler were turned
down.

OLD BUSINESS |
Discussion re dinner price---do we want to keep the
price at $85 or increase t@. Decision put off to Dec
when we have a better idea of the cost of cra@
be looking at alternatives such as prawns or lobster. In M
the meantime any member should follow up with any
contacts they have in the fishing industry.

NEW BUSINESS |

WE all agreed that the change in our meeting place
was a good idea---Thanks Joe

Secretary to purchase a wreath for Remembrance

Day and Nobles Hofmann and Forbes will present it.

Secretary to purchase a star for Starry Nights.

Christmas party on Dec 10™ at BJs

Secretary to send letter to Potentate inviting him and
the Divan to our upcoming dinner and asking him to be
our MC and to see if he knows anyone who could be our
guest speaker.




ELECTION OF Officers for 2023

It was moved by Noble Hofmann, seconded by Noble
Forbes that all officers remain in their respective office
with the addition of Noble Forbes as Hospital
Representative. Motion Carried.

President-Noble Clancy

Vice President Noble Hofmann

Secretary / Treasurer Noble Brown

CLOSING
- Noble Clancy closed the meeting at 1640



Dinner Auction 23 Financials

CREDITS

Tickets $17,000
50/50 $1,545
Buckets $452
Liquor S3,260

Silent/Live $26,303
1°T" Table to Eat  $2600

Donations  $1850

Mickeys S1340

Deposit Return Community Hall $430
$10 Tickets $1140

TOTAL $55,920



DEBITS

Ticket Printing $152.89
Crab S15,450
Liquor $2127.43
Liquor License $195

Community Hall Rental $1225
Insurance $230
Secretary $630.9

Set up, /Take Down 51,000

Catering $9,059.92
Cliff books $16.28
Free Press $190.94
Groceries $710.55

Tablecloth Cleaning $187.43



Overpayment Returned S57
Profit $55920-31233.34 =24686.66



